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INTERNATIONAL COVENANT ON CIVIL AND POLITICAL RIGHTS
NEW YORK, 16 DECEMBER 1966

THAILAND: NOTIFICATION UNDER ARTICLE 4 (3) 

The Secretary-General of the United Nations, acting in his capacity as depositary, 
communicates the following:

The above action was effected on 20 March 2014.

 (Original: English)

“The Permanent Mission of Thailand to the United Nations presents its compliments to the 
Secretary-General of the United Nations and, with reference to the former's Note No. 56101/50 dated 28 
January 2014, informing the latter of the declaration of a severe emergency situation in certain areas of 
the country, has the honour to inform the latter that the Royal Thai Government has lifted the 
declaration as referred to in the above-mentioned Note and that, in accordance with Paragraph 3 of 
Article 4 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights (ICCPR), any and all derogations 
of rights under the Covenant made pursuant to the said declaration have been terminated, effective as of 
19 March 2014. 

The Permanent Mission would therefore appreciate it if the Secretary-General could notify 
other States Parties to the said Covenant of the above information as required by Article 4 of the 
Covenant. 

The Permanent Mission of Thailand to the United Nations avails itself of this opportunity to 
renew to the Secretary-General of the United Nations the assurances of its highest consideration.

Permanent Mission of Thailand to the United Nations
New York

           20 March B.E. 2557 (2014)”
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